  Greenview Community Unit School District #200

147 Palmer Street

Greenview, IL 62642

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Thursday June 18, 2015 at 6:36 p.m. in the Greenview District Library, within the boundaries of the District. Roll call was held with the following members present: Kim Westervelt, Phil Watson, Lenny Monroe, James Booth, and Steven Phillips.
Absent: Mike Schurman and Rex Arkebauer
Administrators present: Janice Kunz and Ryan Heavner
Visitors present, De Shea Swaar, Jennifer Heyen, and Justin Kossak
The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Justin Kossak provided the Board with the itinerary and information on a requested overnight trip for Volleyball team members. The trip is scheduled for July 17-18, 2015 to Augustana College.

The Consent Agenda consisting of the minutes of the May 21, 2015 regular meeting, May Imprest Fund, Treasurer’s Report, Investment Reports, Student Activity, and June bills were presented. Action Item #10- Motion to vote on the approving of an overnight trip for Volleyball team members was added to the agenda. Monroe moved to accept the consent agenda. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote. 

Westervelt made a motion to enter in Closed Session under 5ILCS 120/2c 1) The appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of specific employees 10) Matters related to individual students. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
The Board entered into closed session at 6:38pm.

The Board returned from closed session at 8:16 pm. Monroe made a motion to approve the minutes of Closed Session. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Superintendent Kunz reported on the status of the summer building projects, the arrival of the new buses on June 19.2015, the success of volleyball camp and the upcoming basketball camp.
Superintendent Kunz provided the Board with the Budget Comparison as follows:


Education Fund

Positive 
$112,820


Building


Negative 
$91,636


Transportation


Positive
$85,973


IMRF



Positive
$13,406


Working Cash


Positive
$15,372


Health Life Safety

Positive
$17,556

Superintendent Kunz reported that the ERate approval for the new category 2 grant has been received. This grant of $22,000 will be for Wi-Fi and broadband and wiring updates. The district will be responsible for $10,000 to complete the needed improvements. Upon approval from Mediacom and Frontier,  E-Rate the projects will begin this summer. According to the Universal Service Administrative Company website these two projects are in their initial review process. Superintendent Kunz noted that the district has the ten year Health Life Safety proposals. Through an immediate amendment to the proposal, the district should be able to pay for material and labors cost of the project with Health Life Safety funds.
Principal Heavner noted the following items in his report:

The FFA attended the State Convention in Springfield receiving two awards and took part in career and leadership training.
Evelyn Heyen and Destiny Van Cleve were named to the Sangamo Conference softball team.
The students of Greenview answered over 180,000 questions correctly on the IXL math program this year. This program is helping the students understand concepts that will improve the skills they will need in the future.

Volleyball camp was a great experience for the students who attended.

Basketball camp is next week.

The ACT Word Keys report has been received and the results were good.

There are major changes that will be made in the Student handbook. These changes were reviewed and discussed with the board.
Superintendent Kunz provided information on the following items:


Health Life Safety Preliminary Estimates and Summer Projects.

Kevin Handy the district’s architect has been contacted regarding our Health Life Safety Report. Mr. Handy included in the report those items that take specific priority and estimates for those projects. Mr. Handy is writing an immediate amendment to get the main items covered under the Health Life Safety money in the levy rather than using building account funds.


Athletics:

Information was shared and discussed regarding the co-oping of basketball with Athens.


School Wide Title I Program for FY16

Currently the elementary is targeted by the Title I program, meaning that Mrs. Hendricks can work with those students who struggle and any items bought with the grant money may only be used for those students strictly identified as Title I. The goal has been to expand that program to offer all children the opportunity to benefit from Mrs. Hendricks expertise and to use her resources as needed. 


LTEC:

The district has six incoming seniors interested in LTEC for the FY 15-16 school year. Possible interest are LPN, welding, and the foods program. The program takes place in Lincoln at a cost of $725 per student per semester. The district would transport the students at an approximate cost of $35 per day for a driver.  Approximately 70 % of the transportation cost will be reimbursed. A discussion on a possible fee for each student was held. After a discussion it was determined that the district  will fully fund the program rather than impose a fee.

Evaluwise:

Annually Mr. Heavner does about 20 evaluations on teachers. This year the district added the student growth piece to the evaluation package. All teachers handed in their evaluation and the SLO committee rated each assessment and it will be averaged into their evaluation. To help make the evaluation process more efficient and productive the district can move to an online evaluation system. The cost of the program for one year is $20 per teacher.  The Sangamon County ROE has offered to pay a piece of the total bill so we will not have to pay the full $400. During a three year agreement the cost is $18 per teacher.

Misc. Items:



First Reading of Policies.



Registration Dates are August 5th and 6th, 2015.

Prairie State Insurance Co-op addition of School Board liability to the insurance package.

Purchase of scissor lift from Springfield Clinic for $4,000.
Booth made a motion to approve the amended budget for FY15 as presented. Westervelt seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Watson made a motion to approve the first reading of policies:7:182, 7:310, 7:310AP, 7:305, 7:290AP, 7:260, 7:250, 7:220, 7:210, 7:190, 7:190AP1, 7:190AP2, 7:190AP2, 7:190AP3, 7:190AP4, 7:190AP5, 7:190AP6, 7:190AP7, 7:160, 7:150, 7:150AP, 7:140, 7:180AP1E2, 7:180AP1E3, 7:180AP1E4, 7:180AR1E5, 7:180AP1E6, 7:180AP1E7, 7:50AP, 7:60AP1, 7:60AP2, 7:60AP2, 7:60AP2E1, 7:60AP2E2, 7:60AP2E3, and 7:70. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Booth made a motion to destroy the closed session minutes that are 18 months and older. Westervelt seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
Action item #5 was deleted and withdrawn.

Watson made a motion to approve a School wide Title I plan. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Booth made a motion to approve the purchase of the Genie Scissors Lift for the amount of $4,000 from Springfield Clinic. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Westervelt made a motion to accept the hiring of Nick Gerndt as Varsity Head Basketball Coach. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

The hiring of the Jr High Head Basketball Coach was tabled.

Watson made a motion to accept the hiring of Doug Morgan as High School Physical Education teacher and Drivers Education teacher. Monroe seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Westervelt made a motion to accept the resignation of Michelle Bollinger as School Nurse. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Monroe made a motion to accept the resignation Darin Stufflebeam as Varsity Assistant Basketball coach. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote with Phillips noting regrets.

Watson made a motion to approve an overnight trip for the High School Volleyball students to Augustana on July17-18. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Watson made a motion to approve the Health Life Safety Report. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote

Monroe moved to adjourn at 11:10 p.m. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote. 
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